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Dear Editor; 
 
As to the systemic racism in America and even here in NW Iowa, I lean heavily on the wisdom of South 
Dakota State Representative Tony Randolph of Rapid City.  He recently posted on his Facebook page: 
“To say we have systemic racism in America is one of the biggest lies and divisional tactics that continues 
to be hoisted upon this nation. We do not, I repeat, we do not have an issue with systemic racism; what 
we do have is an issue with systemic immorality which is the fruit of systemic Godlessness in the 
American society. Deal with the root of anything and the fruit is automatically taken care of.” 

Representative Randolph, raised in Kentucky, is the only elected black person serving in the South 
Dakota House of Representatives. 
 
I will also keep encouraging and working with Lisa Watson, a black woman converted to Christ, in her 
labors to rescue black youth from the brutality of God-less public schools in Kansas City.  Before being 
converted to Christ Ms. Watson served on the board of Planned Parenthood of Kansas City and on the 
state board of the Missouri ACLU.  That was before Christ made her new.  Now she has a vision to rescue 
hundreds of black youth from the gross immoralities of the public-school system in the inner city of 
Kansas City, MO and train them up for service to Christ and his Kingdom.  And she is laboring to bring 
this Christian school vision to fruition! 
 
Any immoral black agitators in this region like Peter Wagner’s Managing Editor Ty Rushing, who is 
advocating - by necessary implication for more ‘practical’ violence - that delivers necessary political 
change, but not violence for violence sake, mind you, and with ties back to Kansas City should consider 
if he’s actually covering up his own wicked sexual sins by falsely implying the consequences of it is ‘law 
enforcement racial profiling’, subtle or otherwise. He should turn to Christ as these and many other 
black leaders have done! 

Christos Kurios, 
Paul R. Dorr 
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